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MAYOR’S MESSAGE -  
   

     Green Canyon is a special place. It is a recreational area that is unmatched.  We take great pride in 
maintaining it in partnership with the U.S. Forest Service.  
 

People come from all over the valley in all seasons. It is used for all kinds of activities such as hiking, biking, 
climbing, overnight camping and picnics. During the winter, it is the most popular cross country skiing place 
in Cache Valley. 
 

      In 2006, the city acquired 19.5 acres located at the entrance of Green Canyon. In 2007 it was dedicated as 
King Nature Park.  The lower portion of the park is covered with junipers and wild grasses and is now a 
popular place to picnic and walk on the trail which loops around the park and connects with the Bonneville 
trail. The land rises steeply to the north where a moderately challenging hiking trail runs up the crest of the 
mountain and beyond.  Last year a picnic table and benches were put in on the mountain trail.  It provides a 
welcome rest spot and offers a spectacular view of the valley. More picnic tables and benches were also 
placed throughout the park. 
 

    When the land was acquired for King Park, the master plan called for the construction of a trail, pond, rest 
room facility, and covered pavilion. Here is what has been accomplished:      
    A large pond has recently been completed and will soon be stocked with trout, bass and blue gills.  
Residents may fish (catch/release) without a license.  The area around the pond is being planted in native trees 
and grasses.  Near the entrance to the park an all-season rest room with drinking fountains will also be 
available for use soon.  This fall, a 45’x 30’ covered pavilion will be constructed just east of the parking area 
near the pond.  It will have an area for outdoor cooking and will be able to accommodate large family 
gatherings. 
 

   The original parking area has just been expanded and now can accommodate additional vehicles and those 
with horse trailers.  You will see that some places in the park had to be disturbed to install various 
underground lines.  Once these areas are re-vegetated with native seed mixes the area should return to a more 
natural look.  
 

   I’ve spoken to residents who aren’t familiar with our newest park.  If you haven’t been there, I guarantee 
that when you see it and walk along the trails, through the junipers, you will be struck by the beauty and what 
has been done to make this your very special place. King Park is unlike any place in Cache Valley.  It’s our 
treasure. 
 

  Speaking of trails:  We will be dedicating “Stroud Trail” on July 24th at 9:00am. The trail begins at the 
corner of 1200 E. & 2300 N.  It is 400 feet in length and links directly to Elk Ridge Park.  
   
   I want to again recognize the hard work of community volunteers, scouts and especially those of Wal-Mart 
who provided thousands of dollars in helping to fund our park program and countless hours by volunteers who 
helped to build trails and assisted in providing improvements within King Park, Elkridge, Meadow View and 
other areas. There is more work to be done, so if you want to get involved in a park or trail service project, 
please let us know. 
 

If you have any questions or issues, please call me direct at 760-4615 or email d.carywatkins@gmail.com 
 

Sincerely, 

        Animal Control  206-1276 
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Now signing up for September CERT Class:    The Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) 

Program educates people about disaster preparedness for hazards that may impact their area and trains them 
in basic disaster response skills. Through training, citizens can manage utilities and put out small fires; treat 
the three killers by opening airways, controlling bleeding, and treating for shock; provide basic medical aid; 
search for and rescue victims safely; and organize themselves and spontaneous volunteers to be effective. 
 

  The CERT course will benefit any citizen who takes it. This individual will be better prepared to respond to 
and cope with the aftermath of a disaster. Additionally, North Logan City wants to supplement its response 
capability after a disaster, with civilians trained through CERT to function as volunteer auxiliary responders. 
CERT neighborhood groups can provide immediate assistance to victims in their area, organize spontaneous 
volunteers who have not had the training, and collect disaster intelligence that will assist professional 
responders with prioritization and allocation of resources following a disaster. 
 

  Starting September 16th plan to attend 21/2 to 3 hour sessions, one evening a week (Wednesday’s at 6:30 
p.m.) over an 8 week period followed by a Final Disaster Scenario. For more info and to sign up call CERT  
Coordinator Michele Alder @ 435-752-8149 or email Michele@4siteoutdoors.com  

UPCOMING NORTH LOGAN CITY ELECTION  

If you are interested in serving your community as an elected official now is the time to act.  Municipal  
candidates will file a declaration of candidacy in person, with the Election Official: Scott Bennett, City  
Recorder (435) 752-1310 ext 22. 
 

OPEN OFFICES:    Mayor, 4-year term (2010-2014); City Council (2 seats), 4-year term (2010-2014) 
 

CANDIDATE FILING DATES:   July 1 through July 15, 2009, Monday through Friday with the exception 
of Friday, July 3, during which the City Offices will be closed for the holiday.   Time:  8:00 a.m. to 5:00 
p.m., regular office hours 
 

CANDIDATE QUALIFICATIONS:  Candidates must be a United States citizen at the time of filing for 
candidacy; Candidates must be at least 18 years of age at the time of the next municipal election; Candidates 
must be a registered voter of the municipality; Candidates must be a legal resident of the municipality, or a 
resident of the recent annexed area, for 12 consecutive months immediately preceding the date of the  
election. 
 

Pursuant to Utah Constitution Article IV, Section 6, any mentally incompetent person, any person convicted 
of a felony, or any person convicted of treason or a crime against the elective franchise may not hold office 
in this state until the right to vote or hold elective office is restored as provided by statute. 
 

CANDIDATE FORMS/PACKET:  Available July 1, 2009 through July 15, 2009 at the North Logan City 
Offices, 2076 North 1200 East. 
 

A candidate declaration form and packet of election information are available to interested Mayoral or City 
Council candidates during the candidate filing dates.  The packet may be taken for review prior to filing for 
candidacy, or reviewed in office.  At the time of filing, the Election Official will meet with the candidate to 
go over election requirements and information, and answer any questions. 
 

                   MUNICIPAL PRIMARY ELECTION          Tuesday, September 15, 2009 (Tentative)                      
                   MUNICIPAL GENERAL ELECTION          Tuesday, November 3, 2009   
 

For additional information please contact Scott Bennett, Election Official at (435) 752-1310, ext 22. 

Dyer’s Woad is a non-palatable, aggressive weed.  It produces chemicals which inhibit growth in other 
plants close by. This species has a history of establishing across thousands of acres of western 
rangeland, and infestations are known from eight western states.  Dyers Woad is in the mustard 
family with multiple stems with yellow flowers in the spring.  Dig this invasive plant out now!  

SENIOR CITIZENS LUNCHEON                        

The North Logan Senior Citizens will hold their monthly luncheon at 12:00 noon on Monday,July 13th at the Golden Corral 
at 2044 North Main in North Logan. The cost is $4.00 per person and all senior citizens are invited to attend.  Please RSVP 
to Savannah Baker - 753-0287, Lila Eddington - 753-0203, Eva Fay Anderson - 753-0340, Eileen Stocking -  752-1217 or 

Alva Johnson - 753-3070 by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, July 10th.. 



      

 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR 
 

                                                        JULY 
 

    
   1 - City Council - 6:00 p.m. 
   2 - Planning Commission - 7:00 p.m. 
   3 - CITY OFFICE CLOSED - Independence Day                                     
 13 - Senior Citizen’s Luncheon - 12:00 p.m. 
 14 - Friends of the Library - 6:30 p.m. 
 15 - City Council - 6:00 p.m. 
 16 - Planning Commission - 7:00 p.m. 
 24 - CITY OFFICE CLOSED - Pioneer Day 
 
City Council & Planning Commission meet at the North 
Logan Library, 475 E 2500 N, North Logan 

To see the complete calendar of events visit our web 
site at:   http://www.ci.north-logan.ut.us/calendar   

Home Businesses 
Eve Charles Ivie 
*************************************                                                

The cost of CEMETERY LOTS will be increasing in 
September. The cost now is $250 per lot for residents 
and $500 per lot for non-residents. Please visit our 
web site at www.ci.north-logan.ut.us to see our 
ordinances regarding monument restrictions.                                          

GROWTH 
  CORNER  

Permit Type 2009 to date 2008 to date 

Single Family Residence 4 10 

Multi-Family (Apt) 0 0 

New Commercial (Retail) 0 1 

Office 0 3 

Remodel (Existing Comm) 0 0 

Industrial 2 1 

 

JUST A REMINDER-THE BLUE RECYCLING CANS 
WILL BE PICKED UP ON JULY 9TH & 23TH  

UTILITY NOTICE:   You will notice that our Utility bill has a new look.  We hope it is more readable.  
Please tear off the bottom portion of your bill  where it is perforated and return it with your payment 
in the return envelope.  In order to make bill paying as easy as possible, we offer the following options: 
       * Automatic payment taken from your checking or savings account.  Sign up at the city office. 
       * In the mail with a check. 
       * In person at the office with cash, check, debit or credit card 
       * In the drop box (located at the west end of the parking lot) with a check - no cash please! 
       * And you can still put it in the drop box at Lee’s Marketplace with a check - no cash please! 

Come help North Logan celebrate Pioneer Day on Friday, July 24th! 
 

Flag Ceremony & Breakfast at Elk Ridge Park–1070 East 2500 North 
 

6:45 a.m. Flag Ceremony 
 

7:00-9:00 a.m. Breakfast. This is a fundraiser for the library. The fee this year is a donation. Pay what you 
can.  Come enjoy French toast, buttermilk pancakes, biscuits & gravy, hash browns, sausage, eggs, grits, 
juice, coffee & milk!    Chairman:  Joe Hawkes 753-5864 
 

Stroud Trail Dedication – 1200 E. 2300 N. 
8:45 a.m. Come see the dedication of North Logan’s newest trail. 
 

Parade at 10:00 a.m. 
Line-up is at 9:30 a.m. Parade begins at 1600 E. & 1900 N. and ends at Mt. View Park.  

Chairman: GayLynn Daniels 755-7147 
 

Entertainment & Activities at Mt. View Park–1100 E. 2100 N. 
11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. (Games, Food, Entertainment) 
 

      Come enjoy great food with fun activities for all ages. 
 

This year’s entertainment features: 
The Imperial Glee Club 11:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. 
Grand Marshall Presentation 11:30 a.m. 
Fender Benders Perform 11:30 am – 2:00 pm 
 

Fireworks at Elk Ridge Park–1070 E. 2500 N. 

Top off the day with fireworks at Elk Ridge Park at dark.  
 

If you are interested in participating in our parade or celebration, contact GayLynn @ 755-7147. 

1600 E 

800 E 
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Mt. View Pk 

Parade Ends Here 
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LIBRARY INFORMATION      
 

Holidays Observed: The Library will be closed July 3rd and 4th and July 24th.  
        

Library Book Club 
Join us at the Library on June 9th at 9 am to discuss the book ““Death Comes for the Archbishop” by Willa 
Cather.   Next month’s book is “A Long Way Gone” by Ishmael Beah.                                                                                          
 

Summer Reading Program:  Be Creative @ Your Library and Express Yourself @ Your Library.  
If you missed the kick-off, you can stop in at the library any time to sign up. Everyone aged 0-18 is invited 
to participate! You just need to read (or be read to) for 10 hours to earn a trip to the Prize Room. You can 
even keep reading for another 20 hours to earn a second Prize Room visit and then an additional 30 hours 
for a third Prize Room visit. This year we have some really special prizes from local businesses!! 
 

Activities for Preschool Age:  Story Times—Judy will be doing Storytimes in July.  Toddler Time (2 years 
and under) are Tuesdays at 10:10 and Story Time (3-5 year olds) are at 11:00.  There will be no Story  
                                                                                                                                    Times on July 14th. 
Activities for ages finished K-starting 6th:  July 8th @ 2:30 pm Games                                                                         
Activities for the Teens (12-18):  July 16th @ 2:30 pm Outdoor Water Games 
For all Ages:  July 30th @ Noon Closing Social Hot Dogs (please bring chips or cookies to share).  

The State Library has funded much of the materials for this program through an annual Community Library 
Enhancement Funds grant, and generous community sponsors are donating fabulous prizes for the prize 
room! 
 

Movie Tuesdays 
Come watch a “G” rated movie every Tuesday @ 2 pm from July 7th until August 18th.  All ages welcome, 
but children 8 years old or younger must be accompanied by an adult.                           

Is you organization or club looking for a service project??   
Are you or someone you know working towards their Eagle Badge? 

        Well, look no further, we have projects in North Logan!!!   
Please come in to our office and fill out a form so that one of our  

employees can contact you regarding the projects available.                                                        

STEVENS-HENAGER COLLEGE is sponsoring the Fifth Annual Mayors Scholarship Initiative. A 

$5,000 and a $10,000 scholarship will be awarded.  Students who want a specialized career in Medical  
Specialties, Computer Science, Business Administration, Accounting, Graphics Arts or Health Care  
Administration are encouraged to apply.  If you are interested in this opportunity to attend Stevens-Henager 
College, please contact Mayor Cary Watkins at 435-760-4615 or stop by the city offices.  Students must 
meet certain qualifications and have a recommendation from the mayor before July 31, 2009. 

    PLEASE BE RESPONSIBLE AND PICK UP AFTER YOUR PETS WHILE  
        WALKING IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD AND OUR PARKS.... 
                                                                                                          THANK YOU! 

Tennis Lessons 
 

North Logan Recreation will be conducting tennis lessons for youth ages 8 – 14 at the new tennis court at 
Elk Ridge Park during the following times.  Registration begins July 1st.  To reserve a spot in one of the 
sessions please register at city office.  There is a limit of 4 participants per session and each session is 
$35.00. 
 

Session # 1: Beginner   Mon – Thurs 9:30 am – 10:30 am July 20, 21, 22, 23 
Session # 2: Intermediate  Mon – Thurs 10:30 am – 11:30 am July 20, 21, 22, 23 
Session # 3: Intermediate Mon – Friday 9:30 am – 10:30 am July 27, 28, 29, 30 
Session # 4: Beginner  Mon – Friday 10:30 am – 11:30 am July 27, 28, 29, 30 


